
NEW VOTING MACHINE REGULATIONS PUBLISHED- 
HEARINGS SCHEDULED 

ALBANY, NY-(11/30/05)- Today, draft voting machine 
regulations reflecting changes in State law to comply with the Help 
America Vote Act (HAVA), have been posted on the Board’s web 
site(www.elections.state.ny.us) and will be published in the State Register 
for a period of forty-five days commencing on December 7, 2005. These 
regulations were written to make sure that the changes in Election Law 
mandated by HAVA are implemented properly to ensure that new voting 
machines certified for sale in New York meet Federal and State standards 
for security, reliability and accessibility. Copies of the draft regulations 
may also be obtained by calling the Board at 518-474-1953 or by 
contacting any county board of elections. 

Interested citizens are encouraged to comment on the draft 
regulations by sending their concerns or recommendations to the Board by 
mail to the address below or by e-mail to ldaghlian@elections.state.ny.us. 
The Board will also hold public hearings during the month of December in 
three different locations to accept comments from those who wish to give 
testimony at a public forum. All comments, however submitted, will be 
carefully considered before the regulations become final. Public hearings 
will commence at 10:30 am at the locations listed below. 

December 13, 2005 - Rochester. Monroe County Board of 
Elections, Voting Machine Service Center, 2595 Brighton-Henrietta Town 
Line Road (across from Monroe Community College). 

December 16, 2005 - Albany. Legislative Office Building, 
Hearing Room B, Empire State Plaza. 

December 20, 2005 - New York City. 250 Broadway 
(across from City Hall), Senate Hearing Room, Room 1920, 19th 

Floor. 
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Persons wishing to present testimony at any of the above hearings 
should contact the State Board. Oral testimony will be limited to 10 minutes 
duration and 10 copies of the prepared testimony should be submitted on 
the day of the hearing. Those who do not have prepared testimony or who 
did not contact the Board prior to the hearing date and wish to speak, will 
be allotted up to 5 minutes to do so at the end of the session. 

Each hearing facility meets federal and state accessibility standards 
for persons with disabilities, but those persons with special needs are 
encouraged to contact the Board at the above number prior to the hearing 
date. 


